
Town Hall of Velas 
President's Office 
 
 
Jimmy Dutra 
Mayor, City of Watsonville 
 
Honorable, 
 
This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 09 August 2021, for which we are very 
grateful and which deserved our greatest attention. 
 
It is with pleasure that we inform you that the proposal for partnership with the City of 
Watsonville was approved at the Chamber Meeting on September 17 of this year, and will be 
presented to the Regular Session of the Municipal Assembly in December. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the initiative, which is extremely important to 
our immigrant community, as it is a way of preserving the Azorean culture, and in particular the 
culture of San Jorge.  The initiative is a recognition that goes beyond borders, simultaneously 
protecting our land through our secular traditions, and also through the economic aspect (of the 
partnership). 
 
Inter-municipal cooperation makes it possible to bring foreign communities closer to their 
countries of origin, keeping alive the spirit of collaboration, sharing, and friendship. This is 
accomplished through the dynamization of institutional responses with the sister cities, so we 
are happy to welcome your invitation. 
 
I ask you that you give your highest consideration and accept this proposal. 
 
 
Luis Virgilio de Sousa da Silveira 
Mayor 










